Clayshire Close Up Summer 2009

A newsletter for and about Clayshire Subdivision

Congratulations to…

Mabel Schray, who turned 100 years young, on April 15th, 2009.  Mrs. Schray, who lives on Colmar, and has been a long time resident of Clayshire received a grocery gift card and roses as a result of a collection taken up on a walking tour by resident Susan Fry. 

A thank you note from Mrs. Schray:

  To the Friends & Neighbors of Clayshire Subdivision:

The gorgeous red roses you so kindly sent on my 100th birthday are opening up to their full beauty.  Wish you could see them.  You can stop by any time.  I’m usually home.

  I have lived at this address for 35 years.  The McNamara’s and I moved in on the same day and I love it here.

  Thanks for your generosity and God Bless every one of you –

Sincerely—

Mabel Schray 

In Memoriam…

Our Sympathies to the families of Dr. Meyer and Lorraine Saleeby; both were long time residents of Clayshire who passed away this winter.
Have you noticed…

The traffic study going on in Clayshire?

Could you be the culprit?  Do you exceed the speed limit of 20 mph?  Do you cruise through stop signs as though they were not meant for you?  Do you know that police are watching our subdivision more closely now?  You should, and

our neighbor John Kretschmer did a lot of hard work to push this through.  Be grateful the next time you have a safe walk, bike ride or dog walk through the area.  Be grateful your children or grandchildren can play safely near the streets.

Clayshire Neighborhood Association

Our Clayshire Neighborhood Association has formed a neighborhood assistance program and we would like to have your ideas and input in updating it.  What can we do to help you?  Do you have a specific need that your neighbors could assist you with?  For example, do you need a reliable plumber, a skilled handyman, someone to help with yard work or a babysitter?  Our neighborhood assistance program can provide you with reputable names and numbers of those

we have had experience with and those in our neighborhood actually looking to help others.

Do you need a neighbor to give you a daily phone call to see how you're doing or merely someone to put your newspaper on your front porch? Maybe you are looking for some one to shovel snow, mow grass or maybe someone in your household is looking to make extra money by doing some of those jobs.  This is what the neighborhood association is trying to do.

Please take a minute to fill out the enclosed form with service people that you have used and trust and can recommend to others. We realize you are not responsible for whatever happens once some one contacts them.  But everyone feels better using someone that has been recommended by a satisfied customer.  If you have any questions, please feel free to contact us.

Thank you.  Karen Polishuk

Karenpolishuk@sbcglobal.net
630 Langton

314-727-9860

Attention Pet Owners!

City of Clayton Pet Ordinance

     An ordinance passed in 2006 stipulates that pet owners must pick up fecal matter from public and private property of others before leaving the immediate area.  If a violation is witnessed, residents should report it to the Clayton Police Department.  It will probably be necessary for the complainant to agree to appear in court as a witness to the offense, in order for a summons to be issued.  Even if the claimant does not agree to appear in court, the responding officer will still attempt to contact the offender regarding the complaint.

     Residents are required to pick up after their own pets in their own yards at least once every 24 hours.  If a report is received about feces accumulating, an officer will document the incident and forward the complaint to Clayton's Department of Planning & Development services, which will investigate the allegation.  Fines for violation range from $20 to $100, depending on number and frequency.  

Pet waste should not be disposed of in sewers and storm drains.

Leash Requirements:

Dog owners should also be aware of the leash requirements.  The ordinance states that it is a misdemeanor for any one to permit a dog to run at-large or go off the owner's premises, unless it is securely tied or led by a line or leash not more than 6 feet long.

For more information about City ordinances, visit the City's website www.ci.clayton.mo.us, click Ordinances under the City Hall menu item.

NEWSFLASH!

National Night Out will happen on Tuesday August  4th.   Stop by either (or both!) Clayshire parks between 7 and 8 PM to enjoy a cool treat while visiting with neighbors!   

If you have an item you would like to have considered for the newsletter, please contact Vera at 721-2817.

CLAYSHIRE NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION

1. WHAT COULD WE DO TO HELP YOU?

Do you have any specific needs that your neighbors could assist you with?

2. WHAT CAN YOU DO TO HELP OTHERS?

Are you interested in joining our efforts to offer assistance to others and how could you help?
